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So far, 125 students were selected to participate and the 
management has also made a reserve list for replacement 
of those who will leave the scheme for various reasons.  
The duration of the appointment is for a semester and the 
student may wish to re-apply on the following semester.  
Students may at any time wish to withdraw from the 
scheme by giving one week notice in writing.

The scheme has made provision for adequate 
supervision of the students and they will need to have a 
clearance form signed before payment which is planned 
to be made weekly.  The Vice Chancellor congratulates 
those who were selected and advised them to be 
dedicated to the work assigned to them while 
maintaining discipline, and continue to pay attention to 
their studies. 

he Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas Twill today launch the on-compus students job 
introduced recently.

The scheme which was in fulfilment of the desire of the 
Vice Chancellor to alleviate the difficulties and 
challenges faced by students due to lack of adequate 
financial support, takes-off in December, 2021.  The 
scheme provides opportunity for students from across 
the faculties to work and earn some income.
The scheme will be launched today, Friday, 3rd 
December 2021 at Musa Abdullahi Auditorium by 
3:00pm.

Over 2000 students applied but only 948 submitted their 
applications within the deadline and were considered.  

BUK On-Campus Students Work Scheme for Launch Today Friday

measure by constructing three tube wells attached with 
overhead tanks at suitable location within the Campus  
pending the conclusion of geophysical Engineering 
investigation.

The HJRBDA Assistant Director assured the Vice 
Chancellor that the Authority would do everything 

humanly possible to assist the University address its water 
problems.

The Vice Chancellor thanked the HJRBDA team for their 
concern regarding the water problem facing the University 
and assured them of all support and assistant to enable 
them to successfully carry out the task ahead. 

The Management of Hadejia Jama'are River Basin 
Development Authority will construct tube wells in 
Bayero University New Campus to assist University in 
addressing the perennial water shortage bedevilling the 
institution. 

The Authority's Assistant Director in charge of Dams 
Department, Engineer Suleiman Muhammad 
has disclosed.

He was speaking during an on- site inspection 
by a team of the Authority's engineers and 
professionals from Bayero University to 
determine suitable site for the construction of 
Earth Dam for the University. The team, after 
the site inspection, proposed an area within the 
faculty of Law as the site for the proposed 
earth dam. 

Engineer Suleiman said sequel to the recent 
letter by the Vice Chancellor to the Minister of 
Water Resources, Engineer Suleiman Adamu 
requesting for the ministry's intervention to 
construct an earth dam as a long term 
solutionto help address the persistent water 
scarcity facing the University, Engineer 
Suleiman said the Authority decided to visit 
the University to meet and discuss with professionals in the 
University including the Vice Chancellor on the possibility 
of constructing earth dam as a long term solution.

He, however said since the earth dam project is a long term 
one, the Authority he said decided to opt for a short term 

By Salisu Rabi’u
HJRBDA To Construct Tube Wells in BUK  …To Address Water Shortage 

VC, Prof Sagir Adamu Abbas (3rd right) in a group photograph with a team from 
Hadejia Jama’are River Basin Development Authority 
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By Rabi’u M. Sagir 
This was disclosed by UNICEF Communication 
Development Programme Specialists, Dr. Ogu S. 
Enemaku when he paid a courtesy call on the Vice 

th
Chancellor on Monday 30  November, 2021.

He told the Vice Chancellor that BUK was one of the two 
universities UNICEF had chosen for an advocacy 
programme on COVID-19 Vaccine with the aim of 
mobilizing student to become UNICEF Youth Vaccine 
Champion/Ambassadors.

Dr Enamaku said social media continued to appear as one 
of the top platforms where poll participants got 
information about Covid-19 vaccines in Nigeria and, 
therefore, the youth continued to come across posts on 
social media regarding rumours and mis-information 
driving the hesitancy to the uptake of Covid-19 vaccines, 
which created a significant setback on the programme. 
This made it necessary for UNICEF and other partners to 

The United Nations International Children's Emergency 
Fund (UNICEF) has selected BUK as one of the centres for 
its advocacy programme on Covid-19 vaccine.

UNICEF Selects BUK for Advocacy Programme on COVID-19 Vaccine

VC, Prof. Sagir A. Abbas 
launching the UNICEF 
advocacy 

Professor Bello Ahmed Salim, said the pioneer alumni had 
decided to form an association with the aim of giving back 
to their alma-mata, saying that BUK had a long standing 
history and culture that should always be preserved. He 
took time to recall some memorable moments in the 60s 
and 70s when the University was growing, pointing out 
that the foundation laid had continued to manifest in the 
quality of graduates produced who could shoulder any 
responsibility and excel anywhere in the country.

Prof Salim told the VC that the alumni had decided to hold 
thits inaugural AGM on Friday 14  January, 2022 at Mahmud 

Tukur Theatre, explaining that it was the first theatre in the 
University, which they were all familiar with.

Other alumni members present at the courtesy call were 
Faruk Lawal Yola, Professor Kamilu Sani Fagge, Mahdi 
Abubakar, Hadi Mahmud Imam, Hajiya Uwani and Ishaq 
Mahmud Umar. 

They commended the University for recording massive 
transformation and thanked the Vice Chancellor for 
graciously accepting to accommodate other guests and 
host the AGM as well as serve as chief host.

Bayero University, Kano has attracted more than one 
billion (N1b) funds for research and development in three 
years, Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, has 
said.

th The Vice Chancellor was speaking on Friday, 26
November, 2011 when he received  a delegation of the first 
set of BUK graduates ABC-ABU led by the Chairman of 
Board of Trustees, Professor Bello Ahmad Salim, in his 
office.

The Vice Chancellor made reference to the N442 million 
research grant won by the University from TETFund 
through a team of researchers last year, saying that this 
year's grant was more than the earlier one. He said there 
would be another trench of research grant next year. “The 
University has attracted more than N1billion in three 
years,” he emphasized.

Recall that twelve research groups applied for the 
TETFund national research grant and all the groups 
competed and won the grants totaling 422,735,622.25 
Naira. He said Bayero University had moved fast in terms 
of research and development.

Prof Abbas informed the first generation graduands that the 
foundation they laid to put the University on the right 
pedestal had been strengthened, noting that the 
University's culture of attainment of excellence in all 
ramifications are being pursued with vigor.

He told the delegation that the University had in the last 
few years made massive transformations with 19 faculties, 
over 13 directorates and the staff population of over 7,000 
and 250 Professors, including Readers.

The Vice Chancellor expressed the University's readiness 
to support the first AGM of the alumni and to serve as chief 
host.

Earlier in his remarks, the Chairman Board of Trustees, 

BUK Attracts Over One Billion Naira Research Grants in 3 Years – VC, Prof. Abbas
By Nura Garba

VC, Prof. Sagir Adamu Abbas (centre) in a group photograph 
with members of the first graduands of ABC-ABU
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members of the University Community, assuring that 
the University Management on its part would endeavour 
to ensure the improvement and sustenance of the welfare 
of staff. He solicited for their continued support and 
cooperation.   

Professor Abbas thanked the Committee for the visit and 
assured them that the encomiums showered on him by 
the Committee Chairman would go a long way to ginger 
him to put in his best for the continued progress and 
development of the University.

Earlier, in his remarks, the Committee Chairman who is 
also the Grand Imam of Kano, Emeratus, Professor 
Muhammad Sani Zahradeen, said they were in his office 
to congratulate him over his recent appointment by the 

th
University Governing Council as the 11  Vice 
Chancellor. 

The Committee Chairman who is also the former Vice 
Chancellor of the University said Professor Sagir 
Adamu Abbas's academic scholarship, commitment, 
dedication, honesty, determination, work ethics and 
integrity combined to earned him the prestigious 
position. It is the hope of the Committee that Professor 
Abbas would bring his wealth of experience to bear on 
his new challenging responsibilities. He prayed to 
Almighty Allah to guide and protect the Vice Chancellor 
in the onerous task ahead. 

The Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas has 
assured the University's Mosques Management 
Committee of the willingness of the University to 
support their activities.

Speaking when he received members of the Committee 
led by its Chairman, Emeratus Professor Muhammad 

th
Sani Zahradeen in his office on Monday 29  November, 
2021, Professor Abbas said the University would 

support the activities of any association desirous of 
promoting peace, unity and development of the 
University.

The Vice Chancellor said as a religious Committee, it 
has the task of preaching peace and unity among 

By Adamu Garba

protected against fraudulent and misleading information 
by telecom providers.

She said telecom consumers had the right to personal 
privacy and to protection from unauthorized use of their 
records and personal information and also to reject 
intrusive communication and technology.

Engineer Ibrahim, the Director and Project Manager, who 
spoke on the awareness of SIM and NIN integration, said 
NIN was a unique number issued to Nigerian citizens and 
could be used to track criminals through their identity.

The Nigerian Communication Commission (NCC) will 
partner BUK in its determined effort to protect the rights of 
telecom consumers. This was disclosed by the 
Commissions Assistant Director Consumer Affairs 
Bereau, Mistura Aruna.  

She was speaking at the fourth edition of Telecom Campus 
Conservation, titled: “Telecom Consumer Right 

th
Awareness: The role of statements” on Thursday 25  
November, 2021 at the Deanery of Student Affairs.

The Telecom Campus Conversation forum was one of the 
consumer centric initiatives of the NCC targeted at 
creating awareness for University students on their rights 
and obligations as telecom consumers.

According to her, BUK was selected to host the event 
because of its academic excellence and commitment, 
hence the need to partner with BUK on consumer 
protection, information and education, which she said, 
were important on the commission's mandate.

Hajia Hafsat Lawal, who expressed her delight at the turn 
out of students for the event, explained in her presentation 
that the Nigeria Communication Commission (NCC) an 
independent regulatory authority for telecom industry in 
Nigeria was mandated to protect the rights of consumers, 
which included the right to receive clear and complete 
terms and conditions for service agreement and also to be 

NCC Partners BUK on Telecom Consumer Protection
By Fausat Opayomi

VC, Prof.  Abbas Receives BUK Mosque Management Committee

Emeritus Professor M. S. Zahradeen presenting a copy of the Holy 
Qur’an to VC, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas 

Cross section of participants 
at the occasion  
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on line mainly to perpetrate crime and there was the need to 
protect one's online account information and data.

The Dean of Student Affairs, Prof. Shamsudeen Umar, in 
his remarks, commended NCC for its impactful lecture and 
analysis to educate students on their rights and obligations 
as telecom consumers, which he said was a step in the right 
direction.

He reiterated the importance of safeguarding telecom 
infrastructure which he said would create a lot of problems 
if destroyed.

He said NCC and telecom operators had done a lot to curb 
the incidences of fraudulently registering SIMs with the 
false identity.

He said Federal Government mandated all Nigerian 
citizens to link their SIM with their NIN because criminals 
use mobile phone to perpetrate crime. The Director, New 
Media, defined cybercrime as a criminal activity in which 
computers or networks were used as a tool or target.

He said there was the need to create awareness on 
cybercrime and security because all sorts of criminal 
activities happened on the internet and a lot of people went 

narrated that the competition was the first of its kind 
organized to engage students to participate in a healthy 
sporting competition. He said the competition would 
provide an enabling platform to scout new talented 
handball players that can represent the University at the 
national sporting competitions.

st
All plans were made for the commencement of the 1  Inter-

thFaculty Handball Competition scheduled for Saturday, 4  
December, 2021 at Old Campus Handball Court organized 
by the Sports Directorate.

In a chat with the Handball Coach, Auwalu Dankano, he 

st
1  Inter-Faculty Handball Competition Kicks-Off Dec 4

By Nura Garba

The Department of Human Physiology, Faculty of Basic Medical Sciences wishes to invite ANY Department of the 
University interest in swapping of underlisted laboratory equipment and consumables with ANY other consumables or 
equipment that can be of use in our laboratories. In a statement signed by the Head of Department, Dr. Abbas Bubakar 
El-ta’alu said the equipment are as follows:

Department of Human Physiology: Invitation to Swap Laboratory 
Equipment and Consumables

Table 1: The Equipment Available for swapping

S/N  EQUIPMENT  

1 Ultrasonic Packet Dopple  

2 Gravity Set  

3 Matter Weing Balance  
4 Patient Monitor  

 Table 2: The Consumables Available for swapping

S/N ITEM QUANTITY/VOLUME  
1 Diethyl Ether 2 Litres  
2 Tollune Sulphite 2 Litres  
3 Silica Gel ½ of a Kilogram  

4 n-Fructose ½ of a Kilogram  
5 KH2PO3 400 Grams  
6 Unlabelled 3 Litres  

 

the Emir of Kazaure, Alhaji Najib Hussaini Adamu, the 
E x e c u t i v e  Vi c e  C h a i r m a n  o f  t h e  N i g e r i a n 
Communication's Commission (NCC), Professor Umar 
Garba Danbatta, all the University Principal Officers as 
well as Professor Abdulrashid Garba, the entire staff of 
the Directorate of Public Affairs, the Union  Executives 
of SSANU, ASUU, NAAT and NASU as well as Deans, 
Directors, Heads of Department and the entire members 
of Bayero University community  too numerous to 
mention. May Allah reward you all abundantly.

Jazakallhu Khairan.

I, Lamara Garba Azare, of the Directorate of Public 
Affairs on behalf of myself and members of my family, 
particularly my wife, Hajiya Altine Maryam Ali 
(Secretary, School of Continuing Education) wish to 
express my appreciation to all those who found time to 
attend the wedding fatiha of my daughter Barrister A'isha 
Abubakar and/or pray and supported in one way or the 
other for the hitch free conduct of the ceremony which 
took place on Saturday, 27th November, 2021 @New 
Campus Juma'at Mosque.

In particular, my special and profound appreciation goes 
to the Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, 

Appreciation from Lamara Garba Azare
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DVC (Academics), DVC (MS), DVC (R&D), Registrar, 
Bursar, Librarian former VC Prof M. Y. Bello former 
Registrar Dr. Sani Ibrahim Amin, Director CDA, 
SSANU, USSA executives and the entire University 
community. May Allah in His Infinite mercy reward you 
all abundantly.

I, Ibrahim Sufi on behalf of our family wish to express 
our sincere thanks and appreciation to all those called, 
sent text or visited us to commiserate with us over the 
demise of our beloved mother. My sincere appreciation 
goes to the Vice Chancellor, Prof. Sagir Adamu Abbas,

Appreciation from Ibrahim Sufi
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(1) Professor Balarabe A. Haruna of the Faculty of Law 
wishes to invite the University community and the 
general public to the wedding fatiha of his daughter, 
Maryam Balarabe Haruna (Baby) and her fiancé, 
Jamilu Shehu Abdullahi, scheduled as follows:

thDATE: Saturday, 4  December, 2021
TIME: 1:30pm
VENUE: No. 83 Unguwar Juma, Zaria City, Kaduna 
State

(2) Alhaji Ahmad Tijjani Salisu Said (former Director of 
Sport, BUK), wishes to invite the University community 
and the general public to the wedding fatiha of his son, 
Mubarak Ahmad Tijjani and Aisha Sabo Abdullahi, 
scheduled as follows:

th
DATE: Sunday, 5  December, 2021
TIME: 11:30am
VENUE: Gadon Kaya, behind Maitangaran's house, 
beside Primary School, Kyawa Line at Alhaji Sabo 
Abdullahi's house.

(3) Alhaji Muhammad Kabir Shitu of the Internal Audit 
wishes to invite members of the University community 
and the general public to the wedding fatiha of his 
daughter, Mufida Muhammad Kabir with her groom, 
Auwalu Ibrahim Balange, scheduled to take place as 
follows:
Date: Saturday, 25th December, 2021
Time: 12:0pm
Venue: Kofar Fada, Kokami, along Malumfashi Zaria 
Road, Danja LGA, Katsina 

It is only after "C" above that the candidate can accept 
and print JAMB Admission Letter.

2. Liaise with Level Coordinators of their department 
where admission is granted for the correct courses to be 
taken and commence lectures as from 22nd November, 
2021 

3. Continue to check BUK portal to do the online 
screening from Monday, 29th November, 2021 and 
subsequently register by paying registration fees and 
register courses accordingly.

Signed:

Hajiya Amina Umar 

Director, DEAR

They are expected to do the following: 
1) Visit JAMB website to print admission letter - this 
may take a while because the University has to propose 
and recommend candidates to JAMB. When JAMB 
approves candidates would be able to accept and print the 
JAMB Admission Letter. 

Candidates are therefore expected to keep trying the 
jamb site till they print their letters. While trying the 
following would be seen on the JAMB portal:

a. Not admitted
b. Admission in progress or admission is being 
processed and
c. Admitted if your are given admission

For the Attention of Candidates Admitted in the 2021/2022 Academic Session


